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Cochrane Castle Primary School
West Johnstone Shared Campus

Beith Road

Johnstone

PA5 0BB






Tel: 0300 300 0198
Email: cochranecastleenquiries@renfrewshire.gov.uk
Head Teacher:  Mrs Michelle Ferguson

Twitter: @Cochrane_Castle
Wednesday 4th October 2023
October News

Dear Parent/ Carer, 

Christmas Fayre 

The Christmas Fayre will take place on Friday the 24th November from 1.30pm-3pm.  

The Cochrane Castle playground doors will be opened, and parents can collect their children from their classes and take their children to the Fayre.  Please note that children must be signed out by the school staff from their classes and we appreciate your patience in this matter. For those families who cannot attend school staff will take children to the Fayre. 

In preparation for the Christmas Fayre, we are asking for donations leading up to the big day.   Children can wear their own clothes if they bring a donation on the following days:
Friday 3rd of November- donation of toys, including teddies or bric-a-brac (good condition please)
Friday 10th of November- donation of tins/grocery items 

Friday 17th of November- donation of bottles (Please note that any donations of alcohol must be dropped into the main office.)

Friday 24th of November- donation of baking items. 

There will be the opportunity to visit a very special person. He will be ready in his grotto. 

We look forward to seeing you at this event. 

Wider Achievement

Could we please ask that you share any of your child’s achievements out with school with us.  If your child has gone up a grade in swimming or has achieved a merit badge in Brownies or Beavers, we would like to know.   We will celebrate these achievements every month at assembly.  For October we would need the details to be shared with us by Monday 30th October to be shared at our assembly on Wednesday. 
Class Dojo

Class dojo is used across the school to share messages from your child’s class teacher and share photographs of your child’s learning.  If you do not have access to this, could we ask that you contact our school office, and we will arrange to support you in gaining access to class dojo. 

Maths Week

We have enjoyed our joint activities planned this week with St David’s Primary School and the nursery.   We will try and share some of the pictures on class dojo. 
Parents’ Evening

Parents’ Evening will take place on Wednesday 11th October.   You should now have a note of the appointment from your child’s class teacher.  On this evening we will have a lucky 100 square.  We invite you to bring £1 to pick a lucky number. 
Parent Council 

Our next parent council meeting will be on Monday 9th October at 9.00am in the school.  The parent council can be contacted using this link if you would like to attend: cochranecastlepc@gmail.com 
End of day Pick Up

We kindly ask that you do not gather in the school playground before 2.55pm each day.  Our children are often learning outdoors and for security we ask that you wait outside to allow the children clear access to the school and able to use all the space in the playground. We thank you for your support in this matter. 

Dogs in the playground
Renfrewshire Council Policy states that NO dogs are allowed on school grounds.  We ask that all dogs do not enter the main front and back gates to the school.  Thank you for your support in this matter.
Attendance

If your child is going to be absent from school, please can I ask you contact Mrs Bradshaw at the school office.  We understand that you are often dealing with a lot at this time but ask that you contact us at the school office by 
9.30am. If we have not heard from you by then we will send a text and try to contact, you. This is a part of our safeguarding procedures in order to ensure the safety of your child. Thank you for your support in this matter. 
October Holiday 

School will close for the October holiday on Friday 13th October at 3pm.  School re- opens for pupils on Tuesday 24th October at 9.00am 
Halloween Disco 
The Parent Council have organised a school disco which will take place on Thursday 26th October.  P1-4 disco is from 6pm – 7pm.  P5-7 will be from 7.15pm – 8.30pm.  Tickets will be on sale in school at 9.00am on Tuesday 24th October and Wednesday 25th October.  The ticket will have a space on the back asking for contact details which must be completed to allow your child to attend.  We will have spare tickets and pens on the evening of the disco for anyone who has lost their ticket.   The cost of the ticket is £1 and this will include siblings.  Snacks and a drink are included with the price of the ticket.  
Halloween

The children will celebrate Halloween in school on Friday 27th October.  The celebration will include a small drink and snack.  The children are welcome to come to school dressed up this day.  We kindly ask that no props e.g., broomsticks, swords are brought to school.  Children will be in their costume all day including playtimes and we ask that their comfort is considered when choosing their outfits. 

Road Race 

P5 and P7 are invited to the Renfrewshire Road Race.  Permission forms for this event will be given to your child by their class teacher.  Children attending should wear sport clothes and wear a waterproof jacket.  They should bring their uniform in a bag to change into upon return to school if the weather is not good.  All children should bring a packed lunch and a bottle of water.  Children in receipt of free school meals can order a packed lunch from the school lunch hall. Please note this order needs to be with the school by Friday 6th October.  Please note that no football colours can be worn. 
Diary Dates

Here are some dates for your diary.  Please note dates may be subject to change.  We will inform you of any changes through our normal channels of communication. 

	P6 Swimming session 2 
	Tuesday 10th October 

	P5, P7 Road Race 
	Tuesday 10th October 

	Parents’ Evening 
	Wednesday11th October

	October Holiday -School Stops 3pm
	Friday 14th October

	School re-opens for pupils 
	Tuesday 24th October

	Halloween Disco  
	Thursday 26th October

	Flu Vaccine 
	Thursday 9th November

	P1/2 Library visit
	Tuesday 14th November at 1.30pm

	Cochrane Castle Christmas Fayre 
	Friday 24th November at 1.30 pm

	St Andrew’s Day- School closed
	Thursday 30th November

	P5 Library Visit 
	Tuesday 5th December 

	School Christmas Nativity 
	Thursday 14th December - pm

	Christmas Panto 
	Tuesday 19th December – pm 

	Christmas parties – all classes 
	Wednesday 20th December

	School closes for Christmas Holidays 
	Friday 22nd December at 2.30pm

	School opens for new term 
	Monday 8th December at 9 am 

	P6 Library Visit
	Tuesday 16th January 

	New Primary 1 open afternoon 
	Tuesday 23rd January- pm 

	Parents’ Evening 
	Wednesday 7th February

	P7 Library visit 
	Tuesday 6th February

	School closes for February Break at 3pm
	Friday 9th February

	School re-opens for pupils 
	Thursday 15th February

	Spring Disco 
	Thursday 21st March 

	School stops for Easter Break 2.30pm
	Friday 28th March 

	School Re-Opens 
	Monday 15th April

	May In- Service Day 
	Thursday 2nd May 

	School Closed- May Holiday 
	Monday 6th May

	Cochrane Castle Sport’s Day 
	Wednesday 22nd May 

	May Holiday- School Closed 
	Friday 24th May

	School Re-Opens for pupils 
	Tuesday 28th May

	P7 Residential Trip
	Wednesday 5th June – Friday 7th June 

	P7 Valedictory
	Tuesday 11th June

	P7 Transition visits to Johnstone High School 
	Wednesday 12th – Friday 15th June 

	P7 Leaver’s Disco 
	Monday 24th June 

	School Stops for Summer Break 
	Thursday 27th June at 1pm 


As always if you have any questions regarding this newsletter or indeed any aspect of your child’s education, please do not hesitate to contact the school office.
Your faithfully, 

Michelle Ferguson

Head Teacher
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Head of Education/Interim Chief Education Officer: Mrs Julie Calder

